Select Board Meeting Minutes    February 1, 2021    Zoom Teleconference
 5:30 pm
Call to Order: Chair Andrew Baker called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm. Others present: Selectboard member Margaret Payne and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. Selectboard member Bob Manners was absent.
Acceptance of Meeting Minutes: A motion was put forth by Margaret to approve the minutes of January 19. This was seconded by Andrew. Roll call vote: Andrew – yes; Margaret – yes. Motion passed 2-0-0.
Department Liaison Reports:
Senior Center – Margaret reported that the staff are busy helping seniors register for COVID vaccines. Various groups are continuing to meet by Zoom.
Town Hall – Departments are working on budgets and the annual town reports. Terry is preparing for a pre-construction meeting, and is closing out various grants.
Village Partnership – Andrew said the Partnership has been awarded a Technical Assistance Grant from Mass Downtown Initiative. 
Police Department – Andrew, Police Chief Greg Bardwell, and Highway Superintendent Mark Shippee will be meeting with Sarah Martin regarding speeding on Colrain-Shelburne Road.
Appointments: None
Old Business:
Senior Center Expansion RE: Request to Extend P3 Contract thru 6/30/22 (Sylvia Smith, Senior Center Expansion Committee) – Margaret said due to COVID everything has slowed and combined with the towns’ reluctance to form a district, it was felt that the services provided by P3 are still needed. Sylvia said the Expansion Committee voted to extend the contract with P3 untl June 30, 2022. The only change in the contract is that the minutes will now be taken by someone from P3. The extension will not result in any additional costs. The already approved $45,000 will be stretched over the extended time period. A motion was made by Margaret to approve the extension of services with P3 project planning professionals and the Town of Shelburne until June 30, 2022. This was seconded by Andrew. Roll call vote: Andrew – yes; Margaret – yes. Motion passed 2-0-0.
Treasurer/Collector Position – Terry has readvertised the position with the Mass Collector/Treasurer Association. She has also advertised it on Mass Hire and Mass Job Quest, and has included a salary range. There have been no additional responses. The ads will be up until February 12. Terry obtained quotes from the Greenfield Recorder and the Hampshire Gazette. To run an ad for three days would cost $447 and for five days it would be $746. Terry had spoken with Bob Manners, who is not in favor of spending that money. Margaret was also not in favor. Andrew suggested advertising on Indeed through February 12th. Margaret suggested word of mouth might provide some applicants.
Community Preservation Act (Alyssa Larose, FRCOG 2/16/21) – Alyssa has been invited to attend the February 16 Board meeting to discuss the CPA process and whether technical assistance money might be available through FRCOG to assist the town.
New Business:
FRCOG RE: Amendment to CARES Act Agreement thru 12/31/2021 – Now that the CARES Act has been extended for a full year the FRCOG has asked that the town provide an additional $9,131 for health services. This would cover all public health officials who are assisting the Board of Health with COVID-related testing, vaccinations, contact tracing, etc. After this expense there would still be at least $75,000 remaining in CARES Act funds for other uses. A motion was put forth by Margaret to authorize the Board to sign an amendment to the agreement for services between FRCOG and the Town of Shelburne for CPHS CARES Act public health COVID response in the amount of $9,131, with the term of the agreement being thru December 31, 2021. This was seconded by Andrew. Roll call vote: Andrew – yes; Margaret – yes. Motion passed 2-0-0.
FRCOG RE: District Local Technical Assistance Project Requests – Various Boards and Committees have responded with requests for assistance. The top three items requested are COVID Response, culvert assessment, and Community Preservation Act. Margaret wished there was a way to also get local official continuing education, specifically on Selectboard roles and responsibilities, but that did not fall into the top three. A motion was made by Margaret to submit to FRCOG the town’s top three priorities for technical assistance requests, which are COVID response, culvert assessment, and CPA. This was seconded by Andrew. Roll call vote: Andrew – yes; Margaret – yes. Motion passed 2-0-0.
Division of Local Services RE: Assessor’s Structure Analysis (Shawn Allen, Board of Assessors) – This analysis was just received today. It was decided to postpone discussion until the next meeting when Bob will be back and the assessors have had time to study the report. A major question posed by the report is whether assessors should be elected or appointed. The assessor’s assistant is appointed, but the three board members are elected. If the assessors were to be appointed it would be up to the Selectboard to find suitable candidates for the positions. Sean mentioned that assessors must complete a 30-hour course and that it might be a good idea to require additional training to keep everyone up to date on various assessing topics.
Planning Board RE: Request to Utilize Town Counsel for Two Hours – The Planning Board hopes to be able to consult with Town Counsel regarding proposed revisions to the zoning bylaws. Changes that are being worked on by the Planning Board are the reuse of abandoned lots that are now owned by the town for use as affordable housing and clarification of the status if town-maintained roads that are not on the DOT list of roads. A third topic would be the need for flexibility relative to non-conforming lots. Terry said the first two items are already being actively pursued. Terry is working on the affordable housing piece with input from the Zoning Board Chair and Town Counsel. The Treasurer is working on how to write off the delinquent taxes if the town makes use of the properties instead of trying to sell them. Bob Manners is working on the Mass DOT listing of roads. The Planning Board will be told to wait until more information is gathered before approaching Town Counsel.

Any Other Business:
Next Meeting – February 16, 2021 at 6 pm
Correspondence: 
Open Space Committee RE: Letter of Support for Community Preservation Act – The Open Space Committee has voted in favor of having the Selectboard pursue the CPA.

Public Comment: 
The Board had a discussion with Shawn Allen regarding affordable housing.
Adjournment: At 6:20 pm a motion was made by Margaret to adjourn the meeting. This was seconded by Andrew. Roll call vote: Andrew – yes; Margaret – yes. Motion passed 2-0-0.
Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
